
Sent: Tuesday, 17 December 2019 9:31 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>; AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Cc: Chris Delaney <chris@asial.com.au>; Natalie Dabarera 
<Natalie.Dabarera@unitedworkers.org.au>; Melinda Bolton 
<Melinda.Bolton@unitedworkers.org.au> 
Subject: AM2019/19 Security Services Industry Award 2010 Wilson variation 
 
The Associate 
VP Hatcher 
 
Dear Associate 
 
We write concerning the directions made on 28 October 2019 by his honour. 
 
We are well advanced with our materials but will have some difficulty filing on Monday, 20 
January 2020 due to leave arrangements and also the need to get the materials internally 
approved. In relation to the submission some additional time will be useful. 
 
We ask that the first order be varied to allow the United Workers’ Union to file it materials by 
close of business on Friday, 24 January 2020. We have corresponded with the Australian 
Security Industry Association concerning amended the directions and the association 
consents to the proposed variation provided that the employers are provided with a 
corresponding brief extension to 17 April 2020. We have no issue with this. We note the 
response of Mr Delany of ASIAL: 
 
‘I am instructed to advise that ASIAL agrees that given the timing your request for an 
extension is reasonable and (as Monday 13 April 2020 is Easter Monday) the employer 
parties be allowed an extension to Friday 17 April COB.’ 
 
Accordingly we ask that the orders be varied so that order 1  requires materials to be filed by 
‘24 January 2020’ and order 2 ‘17 April 2020’. 

  
 
Stephen Bull 
Industrial Coordinator/Legal Practitioner 
United Workers’ Union 
303 Cleveland Street 
Redfern NSW 2016 
Ph. (02) 8204 3050 | Mobile: 0412 199 787 
Facsimile: (02) 9281 4480 | Email:stephen.bull@unitedworkers.org.au 
 

 
 


